
Dear Parents, Carers, Children and Friends, 

 

Mini Marines 

Our Y5 and Y6 spent the day at Chardstock St Andrews on Tuesday completing 

fitness and team building activities with ex Royal Marines Commandos. Thank you 

to Mrs Baker and Mrs Purchase for accompanying them. Following the success of 

the event our Year 6 children will be repeating the experience in the Autumn Term. 

Blackdown Hills AONB Visit 

The children really enjoyed learning about dormice in the Blackdown Hills and how 

hedgerows are vital for dormice to connect. KS1 children created their own 

‘dormouse friendly’ hedges using natural materials and looked at the hedgerows of 

Membury using aerial photographs. KS2 children found out about hedgerow habi-

tats and how to encourage dormice. 

Reports 

Please ensure that you return your form confirming that you have received and 

read your child’s report by Wednesday 18th July. You can make any comments for 

Mrs Cowan, Mrs Churchill/Mrs Chown or Mrs Lawrence in the box at the bottom of 

the form. 

Music Festival 

Don’t forget that we have our music festival in the village hall at 2.15pm on 

Wednesday 18th July. The children are working hard on their performances for 

you! 

Rugby 

Honiton Rugby Club has contacted us regarding recruitment of new players. There 

will be a taster session for girls and boys for U7 and U8s at 10.00am-11.30am on 

9th and 16th September in preparation for the new season. 

School Lunches 

From September all MAT schools will be moving across to the online booking for 

school lunches and no longer completing meal registers every morning. Meals will 

need to be booked 10 days in advance. Example: booked by Friday 24th August 

for week commencing 3rd September. If no online bookings are made then it will 

be assumed you will be providing a packed lunch for your child. 
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Attendance  

Percentages for this week. 

 

Robin Class 

74% 

 

Owl Class 

92% 

 

Mental Health – 10 a day 

3. Keep yourself hydrated. 

Very pertinent in these recent hot 

weeks! Studies 

link depression to dehydration bec

ause 85% of brain tissue is water. 

Dehydration causes energy gener-

ation in the brain to decrease. So, 

lack of water can be a contributing 

factor to low mood. Even 

mild dehydration may cause emoti

onal and physical problems. We 

have a drinking water cooler in 

school that children have free ac-

cess to and encourage them to 

drink plenty in order to stay hydrat-

ed. 



Curriculum Provision 

Key Stage 1 (Robins and Little Acorns)  

This week we have been practising our music festival songs 
and dances. We have also been starting our end of year 
booklets, which have helped to reflect on the past year. Year 
2 experienced working in the Owls classroom on Thursday 
morning and enjoyed practising being Year 3 children. 

 

 

 

 

 

Key Stage 2 (Owls) 

In English this week we have be learning how to differentiate 
fact from opinion surrounding the Titanic sinking. Meanwhile 
in Maths this week, Owl Class have been using their Reason-
ing skills to crack a series of mysteries and codes. Geography 
saw us learning about the incident in Chernobyl, and chatting 
about the pros and cons of Nuclear power. It led to some in-
teresting discussion around renewable energy, culminating in 
us designing our own eco-houses in Science. We had a fantas-
tic circle time this week where we discussed the impact of 
change, and how we can cope with it. We created trees of 
change to help us think about good changes in our lives. Well 
done Owls.  

Key Stage 1 (Robins and Wrens)  

Olivia and Amelia - for great recorder playing. 

 

 

Key Stage 2 (Owls)  

Jack - for his fantastic dancing for the music festival! 

Sam - for his perseverance with Maths challenges this week. 
You worked hard to crack the mystery.  

Leo - for his group work in Maths. You worked well with eve-
ryone and included everyone.  

Rowan - for thinking outside the box to come up with his an-
swers in Maths. It was great to see you pull on your different 
Mathematical skills.  

Dates for your Diary 

18th July: Music Festival  2.15pm 

20th July: Leaving assembly for Miss Gerry 9.15am 

23rd July: Leavers service and tea 2pm 

24th July: Pre-school graduation and certificate assembly 

9.15am  

 

24th July: Last day of term 

 

 

 

 

Tracey Leganski    Emily Churchill     Stephanie Chown     Megan Cowan     Kelly Lawrence 

Stars of the Week 


